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President’s Letter 
I hope everyone is enjoying summer in Mariner Cove.  
Thanks to all of you who responded to our request in the 
winter newsletter to keep your membership active in 
2019 - we now have 145 households that are active 
members of the Mariner Cove Neighborhood Association 
for the current year.  Our goal for 2019 is get our 
membership back to at least 200 households by year-end 
(out of the 450 households in Mariner Cove).  Please take 
a look at the membership roster enclosed with this 
newsletter and, if you haven’t already, please consider 
supporting our neighborhood association through your 
paid membership. 

Historically, we’ve had little difficulty meeting our goal 
of 200 households.  In the five-year period from 2013-
2017, our membership averaged approximately 228 
households per year.  Last year, however, only 185 
Mariner Cove households signed up as paid members, 
putting us below 200 households for the first time in 
recent memory.     

Your membership dues support our disaster response 
program, which directly benefits the safety and well-
being of all residents of Mariner Cove.  Your dues also 
allow us to provide social events year-round for all 
neighborhood residents (including our big Summer BBQ, 
now scheduled for Saturday, August 17).  Your dues help 
us publish this newsletter, welcome new residents to the 
neighborhood, allow us to promote beautification 
projects within the neighborhood, let us stage and 
promote our annual Mariner Cove yard sale (that included 
a record number of households participating this year), 
and permit us to maintain liaison positions with both The 
Cove School and The Town of Corte Madera.  

Annual membership dues are $40 per household or $20 
for senior households.  Remember that we are now using 
PayPal as a direct online payment method for MCNA 
memberships.  You can use Paypal to send payments to 
mcna.membership@gmail.com or use the following 
shortcuts:  paypal.me/MCNA/40 or paypal.me/MCNA/20.  
You can also just email Jason Gullion, our Membership 
Chair, at mcna.membership@gmail.com for more 
information on membership and payment options.   

We’ve just completed our annual changing of the guard 
for the MCNA Board of Directors.  Please see the 
complete list of Board members inside this newsletter.  
I’d like to welcome Florencia Castelanelli to the Board as 
our new Beautification Chair.  I’d like to thank Susi Corvi, 
Charlie Lambert, and Greg Ullin, who are leaving the 
Board, for their excellent work on behalf of the MCNA 
in the past year.  We currently have three open Board 
spots that we still hope to fill: Welcome Chair, Cove 
School Liaison, and Town Liaison.  Please contact me or 
any other Board member if you have an interest in any 
of these positions.   

Again, please take a look at our membership roster to 
see if your membership is current for 2019.  Your support 

will help us keep our neighborhood association strong and 
allow us to continue to provide the activities that help to 
make Mariner Cove such a great place to live. 

See you at the Summer BBQ at Cove Park on Saturday, 
August 17, from 3:00 to 6:00 p.m.  

Bill Kimball 
whkimball@gmail.com  
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COME ONE, COME ALL TO………. 

THE GREAT ANNUAL  MCNA 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 17   3 to 6pm. 

Everyone who lives in Mariner Cove is invited to this 

wonderful neighborhood tradition...see old friends 

and neighbors and meet new ones. 

 

 

 

MCNA Provides HOT DOGS, BURGERS (all kinds) 

All the trimmings and water 

Bring a side dish to share. 
  

RSVP on Next Door 

NO Charge for the BBQ 

Donation box will be available 

Fun For All Ages: 
Relay Races, Tug of War, Face 

Painting and fabulous surprises. 

mailto:mcna.president@gmail.com
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Your NRG!  (Neighborhood Response Group) 

 

WANT TO PARTIPIPATE IN NRG? 

 Contact: 

Lee or John Howard at leejohn7@gmail.com 

 Or Suzi Beatie at Suzbeatie@gmail.com 

 

WHAT?!?  NO WIFI?  FOR THREE TO FIVE DAYS?!?  YOU GOTTA BE KIDDING ME! 

 

Mariner Cove residents are well aware of the dangers from major earthquakes and have 
prepared supplies to shelter in place when streets and power lines are down. After the 
wildfires, we have added preparation for evacuation to our disaster response lists. We have: 

 

• Signed up all cell phones for Alertmarin.org to receive evacuation announcements 

• Packed Grab and Go bags with the 10 Minute List attached…items to be added at the last 
minute like computer, phone, Grandma’s jewelry 

• Made family plans for two evacuation routes and two modes of transportation 

• Kept our gas tanks full 

• Paid attention to Red Flag Days when fire risk is heightened 

 

Now – a new wrinkle. When (not if) PG&E turns off our power for 3-5 days, we need to be ready 
to respond as if this also is now classified as a disaster. Our immediate thought is spoiled food 
until we remember: garage doors; ATM machine; stop lights; respirators; pharmacies; electric 
car chargers; home alert systems; shut ins; meals on wheels.  

Now that we have your attention…. we need you to make a family plan for power outages. If you 
are staying home, you can use your stored supplies for a shelter-in- place earthquake event. If 
you hope to evacuate to a town with power, you need to plan what to take and how to 
negotiate bumper-to-bumper traffic.  

We recently learned that – with your doctor’s approval – you can have your meds filled ahead of 
time so you can add them to your Grab and Go bag for wildfire or power outage evacuations. 

In our Mariner Cove Neighborhood Response Group, we have asked our 53 Block Captains to 
check on the folks in their clusters who are medically dependent on power in the case of a long-
term outage. Their job is not to help you keep food cold – their job is to help you plan ahead to 
find a way to keep your medical machines going. Marin General Hospital has generators that 
power only half the hospital and they cannot take in folks dependent on machines. So – this 
again is the responsibility of each of us to plan ahead so that all aspects of our daily lives that 
rely on power have been thought through. 

Although our Mariner Cove Disaster Program is well established and effective, we encourage 
each of you to get to know your neighbors. Statistics show that most people who need help in a 
disaster are aided by their neighbors. This especially applies to an elderly neighbor who lives 
alone.  Your Block Captains may not be available in a disaster and we neighbors will need to 
help one another. 

Lee and John Howard, Suzi Beatie – Mariner Cove NRG Leaders 
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Mariner Cove Neighborhood Association Committee Reports 

NRG Continued... 
 
Your Block Captains hard at work— 
 
Congrats to Mary O’Malley of Morning Star and 
Shari Barrack of Foremast and Tradewind for 
winning the door prizes at the recent Block 
Captain parties. The party included new 
information for Block Captains about how to 
help residents in their clusters in the case of a 
3-5 day power outage. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A Tidbit from your NRG 
 
If you are one of the many individuals who have 
medicine that needs 
refrigeration, you may want 
to check out 
FRIO BAGS. These wonderful 
bags are soaked in water 
and keep medicine cold for 
2 days....when they can be 
resoaked to start again. 
Anyone with insulin or other 
medications that need to be 
cold might look into these 
for the power outages. They 
can be found at REI, Target 
and on line and are not 
super expensive.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Infastructure 
 
Marin Municipal Water District 
 
MMWD will be replacing the main (under the 
street) water lines on Pacific Queen and Flying 
Cloud in the next year. Because of settlement 
and age the main water lines are rupturing at 
an alarming frequency in Mariner Cove.  This 
can sometimes cause local flooding of garages 
as well as possible damage from flying asphalt. 

If you notice water seeping from the 
center of the street it usually means 
there is a water main leak and a 
rupture is likely to follow. Notify 
MMWD if you observe unexplained 
wet patches on the street.  All 
water lines will eventually need to 
be replaced.   
 
The other issue on Pacific Queen 
and Flying Cloud streets is no 
installed drainage outlets other than 
at the intersection at the ends of 
the streets and significant ponding 
in the winter. Public Works does not 
have enough money in the budget to 

correct the drainage problems on both streets 
that cause unacceptable ponding issues 
following heavy rains.   
 
Slot drains which have corrected the problem 
on Seawolf and Prince Royal would cost over 
one million dollars so that will need to come in 
the future. Public Works does plan to regrade 
and repave those streets following the water 
line replacement and Director Peter Brown 

 

Sign up for Important Alerts: 

 

NIXLE ALERTS: https//local.nixle.com/register 

ALERT MARIN: www.alertMarin.org 

FIRESAFE MARIN: http//www.firesafemarin.org 

 

Download the ready for Wildfire App: 

http://www.readyforwildfire.org 

 
Learn More About Earthquake Prep: 

www.readymarin.org/plan-prepare 

Save the Date 

Mariner Cove’s Annual Fall 

Disaster Drill 

Sunday November 3 

http://www.alertMarin.org
http://www.readyforwildfire.org
http://www.readymarin.org/plan-prepare
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believes that will significantly improve the 
ponding issue for many years.   
 
Sidewalks 
 
George Topor (a past president of MCNA) has 
been working with the Town administration and 
council  members on a plan, for those 
homeowners that are interested, the Town 
would coordinate repair of the damaged 
sidewalks.   
 
The sidewalks are the responsibility of the 
homeowner and are a liability if someone trips 
and is injured because of a broken sidewalk or 
one with 
elevation 
offsets.  We 
hope to get 
more detailed 
information to 
you for your 
sidewalk 
repair options 
in the next 
few 

months.  So far 
our discussions 
with the Town 
have been going 
on for more than 
a year.  
 

These problems are often related to trees in 
the median strip, particularly roots from liquid 
amber trees (an unfortunate choice for initial 
plantings when the community was 
developed).  Mariner Cove resident Roy Wolford 
has proposed that liquid amber trees, that 
disrupt the sidewalk, could be declared by the 
town as “inappropriate and undesirable” trees 
for the community along with eucalyptus, 
acacia and Monterey pine.   
 
This would allow the homeowner to remove the 
trees without having to pay for a permit or 
have an arborist report.  This would not be a 
requirement but an option for the homeowner 
if they desire to remove a liquid amber tree 
causing sidewalk disruption.  
 
The town’s Corte Madera Beautification 
Committee will give homeowners free street 
trees to put in your median strip that do not 

cause sidewalk disruption.  http://
www.cortemaderabeautification.org/
What_We_Do.html  
 
Sewer Laterals 
 
Changes in the Town of Corte Madera's sewer 
lateral replacement program will require that 
homeowners performing a significant remodel 
to their home or selling their home must 
pressure test their sewer lateral. If it fails the 
test ,it must be replaced, usually through the 
newer trenchless technique which involves 
digging in your yard next to the house and in 
the street where it connects to the main sewer 
line.   
 
This work can cost up to $15,000 so it would 
need to be incorporated into your remodeling 
plans. Mariner Cove resident Roy Wolford has 
done a deep dive into how other communities 
handle lateral line replacements and 
discovered that some communities will pay for 
the portion of the lateral line replacement 
beyond the property line (in the street).  He 
has presented this information to our Town 
Council, but the argument has not been 
favorably received.  Roy continues to work on 
this issue. 
 

Bob Bundy 
 

The Cove School 
 
           First Day of School 
 
 

 
         
 
 
       Wednesday August 21 
 
 
Beautification (BIG) 
 
On June 1st, Our neighborhood was invaded by 
hordes of Marinites looking for bargains at our 
annual MCNA neighborhood BIG Garage Sale. 
This year we had a record breaking 48 homes 
participating.  
 
A big shout out to Kelly Lawson who headed up 
this event. Thanks Kelly! 

 

Mariner Cove Neighborhood Association Committee Reports 

http://www.cortemaderabeautification.org/What_We_Do.html
http://www.cortemaderabeautification.org/What_We_Do.html
http://www.cortemaderabeautification.org/What_We_Do.html
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MCNA Committee Reports 

 
Mariner’s Cove Social Committee 
 

The Mariner Cove Neighborhood Association’s 
Spring Egg Hunt was held on Saturday, April 20, 
2019 at Cove Park.  The children had a blast 
hunting for eggs and playing with friends at the 
park while their parents enjoyed chatting over 
coffee and pastries.  The Easter Bunny made an 
appearance as well, which made for some great 
photo opportunities.  Thank you for your MCNA 
membership which helps sponsor our wonderful 
neighborhood social events! 

Our next MCNA social event will be our end of 
the summer BBQ at Cove Park on Saturday, 
August 17, 2019 (3:00-6:00).  

MCNA will provide hot dogs, burgers, and all 
the fixings.  Families are encouraged to bring a 
potluck dish to share.  There will also be relay 
games and face painting for the children.  
Please be sure to RSVP on Next Door under the 
Events tab for Mariner Cove to help with the 
planning of food.   

In order for the BBQ to be a success, I am 
looking for a few volunteers.  Please email me
(Karen) if you or your older children are able to 
help me with this event.  I especially need a 
few volunteers to help with the prep/set up, 
the clean up crew, and the “fun team” to help 
with the relay games.   

Although it seems so far off, the Halloween 
Parade and Pizza party will be here before we 
know it!  Please be sure to mark your calendars 
for Thursday, October 31.  We will be meeting 
once again on the corner of Seawolf and 
Spindrift at 4:45 for the parade into Cove Park 
for the pizza party.  Please continue to check 
the Events tab for Mariner Cove on Next Door 
for the invitation to this event as we get closer 

to October.   

Hope you all are having a wonderful summer 
and see you at the MCNA Summer BBQ on 
Saturday, August 17! 

Karen Ruppanner 

 
MCNA Mothers’ Group 
 
On Thursday, February 28, 2019, the Mariner 
Cove Mothers’ Group had its winter Moms’ 
Night Out (MNO) at Perry’s in Larkspur.  It was 
great to catch up with everyone who made it 
out, despite the rain!  Our next MNO is 
scheduled for Wednesday, August 14 at 7:30 
at Moseley’s Sports and Spirits in Corte 
Madera.  Come meet us for drinks and/or 
dinner at the newest pub in town.  Please be 
sure to RSVP on Next Door under the Events tab 
for Mariner Cove to help with numbers for our 
reservation.   

Unfortunately, our winter Mothers’ Group 
playdate at Skunk Hollow on March 9 was 
canceled, due to rain.  Please join us for our 
End of Summer playdate at Skunk Hollow Park 
on Tuesday, August 20 from 9:30-11:00.  
Bring your littles, sand toys, and balls for a last 
hurrah before the first day of school.  Coffee 
and snacks will be provided.  Please RSVP on 
Next Door to help with the planning of 
refreshments. 

Upcoming MCNA Board Meeting 

Wednesday, September 18 at 7:30pm 

Location TBA 
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Easter Egg Hunt April 2019 
 

 

MCNA Mothers’ Group Continued... 

The MCNA Mothers’ Group is hoping to find 
more mamas of young children to help in 
organizing playdates for families in the 
neighborhood.  My kids are growing up and are 
in elementary school now, so I’m hoping to 
recruit some fabulous ladies with little ones to 
help plan more playdates during the week or 
weekends. You can email me at 
kruppanner@gmail.com if you are available to 
help take the lead on planning upcoming 
playdates.  I’d love to see the Mothers’ Group 
welcome new members and leaders in 2019! 
Cheers,  

Karen Ruppanner, Christina Uriarte, and Bess 
Polce  

(Co-Directors of the MCNA Mothers’ Group) 

Ladies Book Club 
 
This past winter/spring, we read Midst of 
Winter by Isabel Allende which was enjoyed by 
all with a 4.0 rating by the group. 

For our light summer romance we read Crazy 
Little Things by Tracy Brogan which we found to 
be perfectly light, humorous and enjoyable 
read. 

Our favorite book, by a wide margin was All 
Over but the Shoutin by Rick Bragg. Everyone 
loved it, and some found it among their very 
favorite books for MCNA Book Club. If you are 
looking for a great book, this one is not to be 
missed. 

Anyone interested in joining us, please contact 
me at dawns@cablecarstore.com  

Dawn Smith 

 

MCNA Committee Reports 
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Easter Egg Hunt April 2019 
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Easter Egg Hunt April 2019 
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Classifieds 

Libby Winston, State Farm Agent 
 
Bundle your coverage for better savings and enjoy our 20% rate 
decrease in Corte Madera. Don't wait, start saving now on home, 
flood, earthquake, auto, life and business insurance, Call 415-258
-59500. 
  

Daly & Lange, Realtors   
 

The Only Names you Need to Know for Marin  
Real Estate:  
Kathleen, 415.519.6074, kdaly@cbnorcal.com 
Lisa, 415.847.7770, lisalange@coldwellbanker.com 
Over 30 years selling Corte Madera's finest homes! 
DalyandLange.com 
 

Rodan + Fields  

Provides you with a unique opportunity to partner with the 
dermatologists who created Proactiv, and to work on your own 
schedule, from anywhere! To learn more about the fastest 
growing premium skincare company, contact Jamie Cunha at 
jamiemiles33@gmail.com. 
 

In Need of Physical Therapy? 

California Orthopedics & Spine Physical Therapy has an incredible 
staff and provides amazing quality of care! Come check us out if 
you are in need of PT - you won't be disappointed! 5 Bon Air 
Road, Suite 129, 415-924-8900.   

Kim Piro-Guerrero, Realtor  

at Coldwell Banker Castle.  Buying, selling, or just curious about 
the values of the local real estate market, please contact me 
kimpiro@hotmail.com or 415-699-3866 I would be happy to help 
with the purchase or sale of your home. 

Greg Corvi, Realtor 

Coldwell Banker Real Estate. Greg Corvi, broker associate with 
18 years experience. MCNA past president. 415-548-
3245. Greg.corvi@cbnorcal.com. Visit gregcorvi.com  
 
Everyday Nutrition Company, 
Melissa Scheeline, CNC 
 
Nutrition consulting company working to help individuals 
find the tools to stay healthy, every day. We do 
individualized nutrition assessments dietary analysis and 
more. 415-794-5225 or 
melissa@everydaynutritionco.com  
  
Tech Help Marin 
 
We have been providing expert technical support and training 
for everything Apple throughout Marin County since 2007. 
iPhone, iPad, Mac and Wi-Fi issues. On-site or 
remote.TechHelpMarin.com  Jim@TechHelpMarin.com 
415-891-8655  

Nazy Farhang  Realtor at Vanguard Property 
 
Hello Neighbor! Are you interested in knowing what is 
happening in the Real Estate market? If you are looking for an 
honest and experienced Realtor (22 years living in Marin, 17 as 
a realtor), please call. 415-717-1977 or 
Nazy@vanguardmarin.com 

 
If you would like to advertise in our next newsletter delivered 
in February 2020, please contact me at 
dawns@cablecarstore.com 

rev 7-5-2019

CLUS# NAME: LAST FIRST ADDRESS PHONE# Home PHONE# Cell COVERAGE

3 Beatie Suzi 48 Key Largo Crse 415-924-1699 415-606-1699 Leader & Liason

22 Blomgren JoAnn 260 Golden Hind 415-924-0549 415-290-5312 Command Team

19 Bundy Bob 89 Golden Hind 415-924-8186 415-342-4935 Medical Team

1 Krajeski James 5 Baja Ct 415-924-6808 415-305-6808 Medical Team

5 Isaken Darin 5 Tradewind 415-272-2380 415-272-2380 Search & Rescue Lead

21 Howard Lee 191 Golden Hind 415-891-8406 415-948-8459 Block Captain Lead

6 Snyder Barbara 6 Pacific Queen 415-945-9901 BC Co-Coordinator

11 Thomas Rosa 57 Staghound 415-924-3687 BC Co-Coordinator

10 Schwartz Carol 10 Diamond Head 415-924-6778 415-710-8558 Drill Event Coordinator

21 Recko Mischa 188 Golden Hind 415-886-8942 415-999-6779 Database

22 Freeman Marinda 228 Golden Hind 415-924-9145 415-203-6055 Database Printing

21 Howard John 191 Golden Hind 415-891-8406 Liasons to other groups

3 Connolly Sarah 21 Key Largo Crse 415-924-8194 617-388-9112 Volunteer Recorder

MV Bell David Marina Village

MV Gunther Susan Marina Village

NRG  STEERING COMMITTEE (SC)

NRG Steering Committee 

mailto:jamiemiles33@gmail.com
mailto:kimpiro@hotmail.com
mailto:Greg.corvi@cbnorcal.com
http://gregcorvi.com/
mailto:melissa@everydaynutritionco.com
http://techhelpmarin.com/
mailto:Jim@TechHelpMarin.com
mailto:Nazy@vanguardmarin.com
mailto:dawns@cablecarstore.com
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                                                        Announcing Newly Slated

        Mariner Cove Board of Directors 
                                                                   Serving July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020

Office Email Phone
President whkimball@gmail.com 415-945-9037

Past President wendy.robinow@gmail.com 415-924-6352

Vice President Carol Berg carolberg@gmail.com 415-794-0193

Secretary sarah.connolly@yahoo.com 415-924-8194

Treasurer ccastonguay@nmgovlaw.com 415-891-8304

Neighborhood Response Group(NRG) suzbeatie@gmail.com 415-924-1699

leejohn7@gmail.com  415-891-8407

Infrastructure bundyworld@comcast.net 415-924-7063

Membership Jason Gullion jason.gullion@gmail.com 415-269-8131

Welcome OPEN

Social kruppanner@gmail.com 415-730-1142

Newsletter dawns@cablecarstore.com 415-286-6955

School Liaison

Beautification (B.I.G.) castelanellif@yahoo.com.

Mothers' Group kruppanner@gmail.com 415-730-1142

cvorrises@yahoo.com 415-302-3580

Bess Polce besspolce@gmail.com

Town Liaison OPEN

Adjunct Board Member – Ladies' Book Club dawns@cablecarstore.com 415-286-6955

Adjunct Board Member – Animal Care

The Mariner Cove Neighborhood Association is a voluntary association available to 450 homes.

Our mission statement is:

1. To build collective strength so that Mariner Cove's interests will be represented to the

       Town of Corte Madera and its governing bodies.

2. To promote organized social activities and recreational programs for its members and their families.

3. To communicate to residents of Mariner Cove the issues which may affect their quality of life.

4. To ensure the overall maintenance and appearance of our shared areas.

5. To assist residents of Mariner Cove in disaster preparedness.

We would cease to exist without VOLUNTEERS and MEMBERS.

Please contact Jason Gullion at mcna.membership@gmail.com to learn more about MCNA.

Dawn Smith

Board Member
Bill Kimball

Wendy Robinow

Sarah Connolly

Kate Castonguay

Suzi Beatie

Lee and John Howard

Bob Bundy

Karen Ruppaner

OPEN

OPEN

Florencia Castelanelli 

Karen Ruppanner

Christina Uriarte

Dawn Smith
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Judy Adams & John Conkle 

Daniel & Nancy Ahern 

Nancy & Janet Andrews 

Molly Balla 

Herb Basuino 

Muriel Beasley 

Suzi Beatie 

Nance Becker 

Jim & Lisa Beckstead 

Catherine & Robert Belmont 

Daniel & Diane Benoit 

Carol Berg 

Fred & Annette Bernardini 

Neil & Bonnie Blank 

JoAnn & David Blomgren 

Laura & Sam Borri 

Maggie Braff 

Fred & Jane Brooks 

Sara & Chauncey Brooks 

Gene & Miriam Brown 

Robert & Linda Bundy 

Jim & JoAnne Callaghan 

Kate & Mark Castonguay 

Gina & Hank Caulkins 

Erin & Nick Christensen 

Chris Coghlan & Dayna Santin 

Tomi Cohn 

James & Sarah Connolly 

Steve Cook & Robin Furner 

Brian Cooley & Stacy O'Connell 

Robert Crockett & Bonnie Ross 

Kathleen Daly 

Milton & Mi-Sun Davis 

Larry Dearing 

Kristy & Mike Dell 

Ralph & Lucia Della Santina 

Beth & Greg Dinowitz 

Roger & Cecile Djafar 

Peggy Dobson & Herb Leney 

Andrew & Jessica Donehower 

Thom & Julie Dougherty 

Joel & Liz Dreskin 

Carol Dudgeon 

Dan Durkin & Maria Dall'era 

Michael & Wendy Erickson 

Farnaz Farhang & Alireza Zand 

Heinz Feldman 

Anne Marie Foley & Jon Ligon 

Marinda Freeman 

Harry & Patricia Gee 

Andrew and Molly Giang 

David & Gina Gogna 

Robert & Bonnie Gonzalez 

Dave & Amanda Goodspeed 

Elfriede Grill 

Matt Guerrero & Kim Piro 

Susan Hale & Jim Murphy 

Michael & Karen Herzog 

Wolfgang & Hildegard Hirdt 

Mary Hollingsworth, Maayi Kateregga & 
Julia Musisi 

Ray & Diane Hollister 

Lee & John Howard 

Talia & Jeffery Ida 

Gaeton & Carol Ingrassia 

Darin Isaksen & Joan Feldman-Isaksen 

Stuart Jacobson 

Robert & Wendy Jessen 

Sue & Huey Johnson 

Tony & Paula Johnson 

David Johnson & Karen Koenig 

David & Louise Kanne 

Eugene & Margaret Karandy 

Bob & June Kelly 

Franz & Margaret Koller 

Anders & Jette Kristensen 

Kate & Jon Kropf 

Charles Lambert & Helen Korniewicz 

Naomi & Howard Lempert 

Danielle & Mike Lessin 

Alicia & Brian Lewis 

Petra & Erik Lindquist 

Bruce Lyall & Rosa Thomas 

Marsha Marovich 

Alison Marquiss & Bill Kimball 

James Martinez 

Chuck & Marie McDevitt 

Todd McLay & Sumiko Kaga 

Rene Mejorado & Ly Vuong 

Lydia Meriwether 

John Miller & David Adamo 

Ashley & Nick Mirkovich 

Catherine & Dave Mishoe 

Sherry & Charles Miyashiro 

Rob & Deanne Morton 

Barbara & Steve Musser 

Raymond & Barbara Nann 

Katie & Matt Noble 

Cecily & James O'Connor 

Mary O'Malley 

John & Jen O'Shaughnessy 

Betsy & Tom Oller 

Paula Olney 

Mary & T. Mustin Onetti 

Jerry & Eleanor Osumi 

Stephanie & Yauheni Patapenka 

John Perone 

Rita Pirie 

Bess & Adelki Polce 

Hans Peter & Barbara Preissler 

Debbie Premo 

Joyce Quinn 

Jeffrey & Adriana Rabkin 

Denis & Linda Ragan 

Mischa Recko & Jason Gullion 

Jaret & Pat Ridgway 

Ian & Kelsey Rogers 

Sigrid & Achim Roggenbuck 

Karen & Phil Ruppanner 

Marilyn Ryan 

Bert & Ulla Sabelstrom 

Michele Scafani 

Melissa & Joe Scheeline 

R. J. Schneider 

Kim Schwarcz 

Fred & Carol Schwartz 

Carolyn & Donald Scott 

Ray & Judith Sheridan 

Madelene Silva 

Allen & Nadine Smith 

Dawn & Mick Smith 

Charles Snyder & Barbara Sarazen 

Sandra Steele 

Paul & Marge Stevens 

Peter & Nancy Swall 

Bob Taylor 

Nabyl & Emily Tejani 

George & Susan Topor 

Gary Traverso 

Christina & Kevin Uriarte 

Russ & Samara Violet 

Kyle & Carla Von Doymi 

Nancy Whelen & Bruce Amos 

Mark & Allison Williams 

Libby Winston 

Carol & Julie Zeller 

MCNA Members                               rev  7-1-2019 
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MCNA 2019 ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 

 
 
As 2019 gets underway, please join your neighbors in supporting the MCNA community.  
We live in an amazing place and we all make a difference in the quality of life in Mariner 
Cove. The MCNA Board invites you to join the Mariner Cove Neighborhood Association and 
help support the all the volunteers and programs that add so much to the community.  
 
Your contribution helps fund the events and activities: 
 
• A dedicated disaster-preparedness team that is the standard for other neighborhood in 

the area, your Neighborhood Response Group (NRG) of volunteers train regularly to be 
ready to lend assistance within the community in the event of a disaster 

• Popular social events such as the Halloween Parade & Pizza Party, Easter Egg Hunt, 
Summer BBQ, Ladies Book Club, Warm Coat Drive, and more… 

• Representation at Corte Madera Town Council to advocate for our community and ensure 
our voice is heard in Town decisions in allocating resources  

• Representation at School District Meetings  
• Community Yard Sale Event 
• A Welcoming Team to help new neighbors – both owners and renters – feel welcome 
• Beautification (BIG) projects such as upkeep of street signs and maintenance of shared 

areas 
• Online presence on Nextdoor and the new MCNA Facebook group 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Membership dues run from January 1st through 
December 31st and are due March 31st.  
Dues can be paid by PayPal or by check. 
 
PayPal: 
Send payment to mcna.membership@gmail.com 
or use these shortcuts:  
Household:   paypal.me/MCNA/40  
Senior Household:  paypal.me/MCNA/20  
 
Mail your check to:  
Mariner Cove Neighborhood Association  
PO Box 496  
Corte Madera, CA 94976  
 
We thank you for joining us. We are grateful for 
your ongoing support, so that we can continue 
the great work of enhancing our community. 
Please email me if you have any questions at 
mcna.membership@gmail.com.  
      
     Jason Gullion  

2019 MCNA Dues are: 

Household Membership:  $40 
Senior (62+) Membership:  $20 


